Minutes of Yell Health Support Group AGM held on 8th July 2011 in Yell Health Centre at 7:00pm

Present:       Angus, Annette, Mark, Rosie, Dan and Patricia.

Apologies:  Rae, Alexis, Robert and Julia
Minutes of meeting of

Office bearers: Officer bearers will remain as previous years.  Mark as Chairman, Annette as Treasurer and Patricia as Secretary.  We will try to recruit more members in the surgery newsletter, putting posters in nursery/childcare etc, ask Fire Brigade and Coastguards for representative and generally discuss with people.  
The group will probably need to evolve into more of a participation group as time goes on because the NHS is constantly being told it is in crisis.  An example of this is the lack of physiotherapy provision.  A few months ago our physiotherapist left and since then Yell patients have to travel to Lerwick for treatment.  Dan will ask Yell Community Council to write to NHS Shetland about what is to happen with this provision in the future.  Support Group will also write.

Finances:  Balance at year end is £3,670.  Annette brought up the fact that the bank account pays little interest and will be stopping that soon.  She will look at accounts with other banks.
Ambulance:   Mark and Rosie said that there has been less need to travel long distances on the mainland since the second ambulance has been stationed in Lerwick.  There are still incidences of Lerwick being on-call for Yell emergencies.  
The “Skills Bus” was up recently and a lot of training took place there for both ambulance and fire brigade.  A meeting was planned for after that but Rosie was called out to an emergency so it never happened.  Mark had attended an ambulance meeting via videolink and some promises were made but there has been no follow up on this yet.  Rosie said that SAS had provided a new spinal board which is much lighter.
Equipment:  The new electric reclining chair has arrived.  Keith Smith was not able to get spares for the old chair.  A higher chair was bought for the waiting room and Angus will look into make risers for that to make it a little higher.  
New planters are being painted up at the school and new bulbs will be ordered.    
Loan agreements need to written for the larger items available for loan (similar to SAD lights).  Patricia and Mark will do this.

At the “Skills Bus” training it emerged that the Fire Brigade have little in the way of resuscitation equipment so it was agreed that we would buy them 2 sizes of resusc bags and masks.  

Rosie also asked if Angus could make a stile for between the health centre and Burrapark Road.

The District Nurses have asked for a  few plastic urinals that can be issued to patients and these have been  ordered.

Christmas hamper raffle:  Everyone agreed to hold the annual hamper raffle.  The hamper is to include anything Christmassy again this year.  Patricia took a photo of last year’s prize and will get that out with the tickets so that people can see roughly what the prize consists of.   Angus suggested selling tickets at the flu clinics.  We should start selling tickets earlier and draw it nearer the beginning of December.
 Flu clinics:  Last year Burravoe and Cullivoe halls (in Mid Yell Daniel and Hilary) sold teas/coffee in aid of charity.  It was agreed that we should try to get this organised again this year and to sell raffle tickets.  As soon as dates are organised we should contact schools and local groups to see if they would like to provide this service.
AOB:
Naomi has now started work in Unst and her replacement, Alison Chandler, has been here for about 6 weeks.

We have a FY1 doctor here next week, this is a newly qualified doctor who is wants to see how general practice works.  We also have a request from a friend of Mark’s whose son is looking for work experience next summer.  Work experience has not been considered for Shetland students since there could be confidentially issues.
Next meeting to be held in Yell Health Centre on Friday 16th September 2011 at 7:00pm

If you prefer to receive your minutes and notification of meetings by e-mail please let me know:  patriciaodie@btinternet.com
